
can be seen. These refer to the depen- 
dence of people on the forest for food 
and shelter. Alternatively, among the 
exotic stands recreational pursuits co- 
exist with livelihoods. A lazy path twist- 
ing through a clearing; stumps sawn, to 
the right, reminds of commercial needs 
served by the modern forests. 

Design of the NZ Forest Service award, carved 
by Lyonel Grant. The design depicts man- 
kind's relation to the forests and land and 
stresses multiple use. 

"This story etched in native wood has 
no end. Organisations such as NZIF 
hold the key to the future of our co- 
existence with our native and exotic 
forest 'Taonga' . " 

The Ordinary General Meeting 
At the Ordinary General Meeting held 
in Rotorua on the evening of September 
27, members accepted revised accounts 
for the 1987188 financial year and 
accounts for 1988189. The Treasurer 
reported that 40% of the principal inve- 
sted with the IFC had been repaid, and 
that the receiver of the company 
believed that they will eventually be able 
to deliver a substantial proportion of the 
investment back to the Institute. The 
Treasurer also noted that net revenue 
for the year was $9462, and that the 
amount owing to trust funds had been 
reduced from approximately $12,000 to 
$3500. 

Sale of Forest Assets 
The OGM also addressed the sale of 

the Crown's forest assets. A resolution 
was passed that the Institute write to the 
Minister for State Owned Enterprises 
advising that it wished to comment on 
the Crown forestry sales documents cur- 
rently being prepared, but that it can not 
afford the $5000 being charged for them. 
As New Zealand's professional forestry 
body, the Institute believes it should be 
accorded the right to comment on these 
documents and therefore seeks compli- 
mentary copies. 

Carving Award 
The OGM witnessed the handing over 

and explanation of the Forest Service 
Staff Carving, to be awarded to indivi- 
duals making significant contributions to 
multiple-use forestry. 

FROM THE COUNCIL MEETING 
OF SEPTEMBER 28 
In accordance with the resolution passed 
at the OGM, Council initiated action in 
seeking copies of the Crown forestry 
sales documents from the Minister for 
State Owned Enterprises. An approach 
will also be made to the Minister of 
Forestry seeking further information on 
his proposals for a national forest policy. 

A small group of members will be 
asked to prepare comments on the 
recently released discussion paper "A 
National Policy for Indigenous Forests". 

1990 Conference 
Planning for the 1990 joint conference 

with APPITA in Rotorua is well 
advanced and promotional material 
should be available in November. A 
draft programme has also been devel- 
oped by the Organising Committee for 
the 1991 ANZIF conference in Christ- 
church. A field orientation is intended 
for this conference. 

AGM Timing 
Council is considering the need for a 

constitutional amendment to provide 
more flexibility in the timing of AGMs 
and conferences. Amongst other things, 
the setting of fees and budgeting would 
be considerably assisted by an August/ 
September AGM. 

Other important issues addressed at 
the meeting were the establishment of a 
Fellows committee, Institute awards and 
nominations for Council. 

The Forest Senice Rugby Club Sports 
Award 

In 1971, the Director-General of 
Forests, Priestley Thomson, in an 
inspired moment, asked Bill Peterson 
and Bill Girling-Butcher to set up an 
annual Forest Service Rugby Tourna- 
ment. The first tournament was held at 
Wellington College in October, 1972, 
and it was a brilliant occasion. The South 
Island defeated the North Island in a 
close-fought encounter, and the forestry 
representative team defeated the Wel- 
lington Public Service. The Hon. 
Duncan Maclntyre, then Minister of 
Forests, met the teams and Jack Grif- 
fiths, one-time All Black captain, was 
guest selector. 

This set the pattern for future tourna- 
ments which became delightful sporting 
and social occasions in venues as diverse 
as Helensville, Ruatoria, Turangi, Blen- 
heim, Hokitika and Invercargill. In 
1977, Googie Pene of Russell Forest, an 
outstanding proponent and benefactor, 
introduced netball at his own expense, 
and it was enthusiastically included in 
subsequent tournaments. Alan Familton 
in 1979 demanded that golf become a 
recognised part of the programme and 
John Ure unearthed his "cuach" as a 
trophy in 1982. 

Restructuring of the Forest Service 
brought an end to these tournaments. To 
preserve these memories, the NZ Insti- 
tute of Forestry has agreed to take over 
club funds and annually award a trophy, 
'The Forest Service Rugby Club Sports 
Award', and a training grant to an out- 
standing young sportsperson currently 
studying at one of the two forestry 
schools. Nominations will be sought 
from the Heads of the Schools and jud- 
ging will be undertaken by the Institute 
President and two co-opted members 
with sporting links. 
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